
    
 

MASS  SCHEDULE   INTENTIONS OFFERED  BY 

Saturday (July 1) 5:00 p.m. People of the Parish Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni 
Sunday   (July 2) 7:30 a.m. Mary & Bill Evans Patty Evans 
 10:30 a.m. Margaret Ortlieb Eric & Mary Jo Dust 
Monday 8:00 a.m. Bill Collins Jim & Shirley Witwer 
Tuesday 8:00 a.m. Members of the Higgins Family Bill Higgins 
Wednesday 8:00 a.m. NO MASS 
Thursday 8:00 a.m. Mary Belcher Russell & Patty Ann Scott & Family 
Friday – First Friday 8:00 a.m. Jean Hackett Hackett Family 
Saturday (July 8) 5:00 p.m. People of the Parish Fr. Mark V. Ghiloni 
Sunday   (July 9) 7:30 a.m. David Evans Patty Evans 
 10:30 a.m. Joan Brady Sally Dwyer 
 

   

 
 

12:00 p.m. Friday, July 7 – First Friday Benediction 
Lector:  Charles Krumel 
Servers:  Kaleigh Dulin, Molly Dulin 
 
5:00 p.m. Saturday, July 8 
Lectors: 1. Kelly Snyder 2. Jim Price      
Cantor: Mary Young 
Extraordinary Ministers of HC:  Joann Wiseman – Captain 
Betsy Ansel, Lisa Dulin, Matt Grube, John Orban, Carol White 
Sacristan:  Bessie Jackson 
Servers: Molly Dulin, Natalie Dulin, Kaleigh Dulin 
Ushers: Dave Husek, Steve Rader 
Greeters:   Mike & Mary Brennan 
 

7:30 a.m. Sunday, July 9 
Lectors: 1. Alex Cwiekalo 2. Mike Quilter     
Cantor: Mike Koesters 
Organist: Valerie Tanner 
Extraordinary Ministers of HC:  Erin Morris – Captain 
Jacob Froning, Dorothy Henry, Joanna Sadler, Sissy Wiseman, 
Shirley Witwer 
Sacristan: Roberta Cwiekalo 
Servers:  Caitlin Cavallaro, Elanna Kotsko, Troy McFarland 

Ushers: Bill Duffy, Ben Yoder 
Greeters: Steve & Donna Saltsman 
 

10:30 a.m. Sunday, July 9 
Lectors: 1. Pat Loose 2. Jane Widen     
Cantors: Liz Lynch, Julie Akers 
Organist: Valerie Tanner 
Extraordinary Ministers of HC:  Janice Closser – Captain 
Theresia Chin, Wanda Fout, Mary Fullmer, Steve Gruzs, 
Barbara Lynch, Charlotte Michael 
Sacristan: Julie Walker 
Servers:  Mitchell Davis, Camron Ryan, Zach Swierz 
Ushers: Phil Chin, Steve Ernst 
Greeters: Paula Hann, Denise Zimmerman 
 

 

 

 
 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION:  June 24 & 25 
Regular Collection                                            $ 4,457.50 
Loose Offering 178.00 
Maintenance 35.00 
St. Patrick Total Offering  $ 4,670.50 
 

SECOND COLLECTION: 
Holy Father (Peter’s Pence)  $   390.00 
Catholic Home Missions 5.00 
Assumption 5.00 
Diocese of Mandeville-Jamaica 25.00 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 10.00 
Total $  435.00 
 

Thank You! 
 

July Collection Counters: (Begin Monday, July 3) Shirley 

Witwer, Mary Brennan and Jane Finchum 
 

 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
1

st
 Fridays   

Exposition – after 8 a.m. Mass  
Benediction - 12:00 Noon 

 

About the Cover – Pictured on the bulletin cover is the 

restored oil painting of the Blessed Virgin Mary and Child.  
Dates are a bit inexact but this painting hung over the side 
altar in 1866 to the mid-1880’s when it was replaced by the 
statue of the Immaculate Heart of Mary.  This painting and 
its companion painting of St. Joseph and Child were then 
stored for about 120 years in the church basement.  Dirt, 
tears, and the ravages of time have been repaired. They 
once again enliven our devotion to Our Lady, St. Joseph, 
and the Christ Child.  In the lower left hand corner of each 
painting the artist wrote “Alcan fecit.” Latin for “Alcan made 
this.”  Our painting of the Blessed Virgin Mary is based on an 
ancient icon attributed to St. Luke the Evangelist.  Arriving in 
Rome in 390 AD, it is in the Basilica of St. Mary Major in 
Rome titled “Salus Populi Romani” (Protectress of the 
Roman People).  Over the course of time, as an outgrowth of 
our 150

th
 anniversary year, we hope to feature other sacred, 

artistic, and devotional works within the church that give us a 
foretaste of heaven. 



 

ST. PATRICK CHURCH NEWS 

 
2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal 

Living the Gospel in Faith, Hope and Charity 
We would like to thank all the parishioners who 
have already pledged their gift to the 2017 
Bishop’s Annual Appeal. The amount pledged to 
date is $77,392.00 from 168 envelopes received.  
Checks can be made out to St. Patrick Church – 
BAA. No gift is too small.  If you are unable to give, 

it is important to turn in an envelope so records can be finalized. 
Our parish goal is $38,204.00 and each dollar raised over this 
amount comes back to us (diocesan tax free) for the remaining 
debt of the Parish Activity and Recreation Center (PARC). 
Thank you and God bless you. 

 
This Week’s Mass Schedule – Please note, there will be NO 

MASS on Wednesday of this week.  Please refer to the previous 
page for this week’s complete Mass schedule. 
 
The Parish Office will be closed on Tuesday, July 4 in 

observance of Independence Day.   
 
First Friday – Exposition and Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament will begin after the 8:00 a.m. 
Mass on Friday, July 7, and conclude with 
Benediction at Noon.   

 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) – RCIA will not 

meet on Monday, July 3.  The next session will be held on 
Monday, July 10 in the parish parlor from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  
The Catechumen and Candidates will receive the sacraments of 
Initiation on Sunday, August 6 during the 10:30 a.m. Mass.  
Please keep them in your prayers as they prepare to be fully 
initiated and received into the Catholic faith. 
 
Welcome Table – The Welcome Table dinner will be on 

Thursday, July 6 at St. Paul AME Church, 11 W. Center St. in 
London. There is a sign up sheet in the connecting hallway if you 
would like to make a food donation.  Sloppy Joes will be provided 
and donations are requested for buns, green beans and desserts 
for 60 servings.  Please take your donation to St. Paul AME 
Church between 4:45 pm and 5:00 pm.  The dinner is served 
between 5 pm and 7 pm. 
 

  
Everyone who has show animals at the Madison County Fair is 
encouraged to meet in Poultry Barn on Saturday, July 8 at 8:00 
p.m. for an animal blessing. Participants and their animals will 
receive a blessing from Deacon Dan Hann and Deacon Joe 
Knapke, who serves at Ss. Simon & Jude Church in West 
Jefferson.  The Madison County Fair is July 8 – 15. 

 
‘Protecting God’s Children’ Class - St. Patrick School, 226 Elm 
St., London will be offering a Protecting God’s Children Class on 

Saturday, August 12 starting promptly at 8:30 a.m. and ending at 
11:30 a.m. Please pre-register online at www.virtus.org. There is 
no charge for the program. This is a diocesan requirement for all 
parish/school staff and all volunteers.   

 
Online Giving – Another easy way to 

manage your church giving is with Online 
Giving.  You can manage your giving or 
give a one-time gift right from your phone.  

Search the App Stores for Online Giving or go to OLGapp.com 
and register with our parish.  Your support during summer 
months helps sustain our parish.   
 
 
 

 
Flower Gardeners Needed – The grounds around 

the church and the rectory are in need of some 
weeding.  If you are available and would like to help, 
please come at your convenience to help with the 
upkeep of the flower beds.  Thanks to those who have 

come to help with this project. 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 

PSR Catechists Needed – Our Parish School of Religion 

Program is in need of catechists for the next school year.  Training 
is provided, as well as a teacher manual for weekly lessons. 
Please prayerfully consider helping our young students learn and 
live out their faith.  Contact Maria Berryhill, DRE, by calling the 
parish office at (740) 852-0942.  
 

 ST. PATRICK SCHOOL NEWS 

 

St. Patrick Early Learning Center is now enrolling for the 2017-

2018 school year.  Please call Polly Forde-Johnston at (740) 
490-7429 for more information. 
 

American Red Cross Blood Drive - Friday, July 14, 2:30 p.m. – 

7:30 p.m. at St. Patrick School.  To schedule an appointment, call 
(800) RED CROSS, or visit redcrossblood.org, sponsor code: 
StPat.   Give the gift of life by donating blood to the American 
Red Cross.   
 

COLUMBUS DIOCESE NEWS 

 

You Are Invited To “A Garden Party” on Saturday, July 15, 

at 6:00 p.m., $125.00/person to benefit Hope Hollow.     Hope 
Hollow is a non-profit organization, founded by Jane 
Jacquemin-Clark and Kevin Clark, parishioners of Holy Name 
parish, whose mission is to provide lodging, meals, 
transportation, hospitality and emotional support to persons 
with cancer and their loved ones, who are in financial need, 
while they are traveling to Columbus for their cancer 
treatment.  Enjoy hors d’oeuvres and drinks, a delicious dinner 
and great entertainment by singer and songwriter, Matt 
Munhall.  Hosted by Kim Knoppe and Marian Hutson, 376 
Partridge Bend in Powell where the event will take place.  Go 
to www.hopehollow.com and click on “A Garden Party” to 
register and for more information. 
 

We Should Have Done This A Long Time Ago! - That’s 

what you’ll be saying after a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter weekend! Marriage Encounter is 44 hours where 
married couples can get away from jobs, kids, chores, and 
phones—and focus only on each other. The next weekend is 
September 15-17 in central Ohio. For more information or to 
apply, contact Paul & Marilou Clouse at (614) 834-6880 or visit 
our website at www.wwmecolumbus.org. 
 

THE RICHNESS OF LIFE IN CHRIST 

Today we have the beautiful story of the woman promised a 
child, the wonderful exhortation about life in Christ, and a 
powerful instruction from Jesus. An embarrassment of riches? 
Not if we take Jesus’ words about “welcome” to heart. The many 
challenges and blessings offered to us today by Elisha, Paul, 
and Jesus should be cause for rejoicing, and welcomed heartily 
into our lives. And, like the great treat that they are, they should 
be enjoyed and shared generously with others. 
Today’s reading from Romans was chosen very early in the 
liturgical life of the Church to be the sole apostolic instruction 
received by candidates for baptism at the Easter Vigil. This 
illustrates its importance as a core belief, and as a means of 
comprehending the story of the Resurrection. Christ’s 
resurrection is not merely a story about something that he 
underwent once upon a time, but it is our story, the story of how 
we joined the other members of the one Body of Christ, the 
church. We were not only dead, but we were buried; not 
ultimately buried, but raised to eternal life with Christ. 
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